
To the Lord Mayor and                                   Report No. 189 /2018 
Members of the Dublin City Council    Report of Housing Strategic  
       Policy Committee 
 

  
 

 
Breviate of Meeting of Housing Strategic Policy Committee 

Held on 7th June 2018 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 

1. Minutes of meeting dated Thursday 10th May 2017 and matters arising  
Agreed: Minutes Agreed. 
 

2. Chairperson’s Business: 
 

o Correspondence 
o Update on Sub-Groups 
o Condensation 

 
3. Housing Update Reports 

 
a) Traveller Accommodation Report  

Agreed: Report Noted. 
 
 

b) Homelessness Report 
Bernie O'Donoghue Hynes, Head of Research presented a report on the 2016 and 
2017 Families who experienced Homelessness in the Dublin Region. 
Discussion followed. 
Members thanked Bernie for the presentation. 

 Agreed: Report Noted. 
 
Homelessness Report 
Discussion followed. 

 Agreed: Report Noted. 
 

c) Housing Supply Report  
Discussion followed. 

 Agreed: Report Noted. 
 

4. Motion in the name of Cllr. Cieran Perry in relation to proposals to change the 
structure of the Housing Caretaker Service.  
Agreed: Motion Carried. 

    
5. Emergency Motion in the name of Cllr. Patrick  Costello 

“That this SPC instructs the manager to maintain the method of compiling homeless 
figures as it had been in February on this year, and to maintain this method for at 
least the next 18 months.”  

 Agreed: Motion Carried. 
 



6. A.O.B. 
 No Business Conducted. 
 
 

Cllr. Criona Ní Dhálaigh  
 Vice Chairperson         
 8th June 208 
 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Cllr. Members 
Christy Burke 
Anthony Connaghan 
David Costello 
Patrick Costello 
Pat Dunne 
Andrew Keegan 
Ray McAdam 
Críona Ní Dhálaigh 
Cieran Perry 
Éilish Ryan 
Sonya Stapleton 
 
External Members 
Kevin White, Alone 
 
Officials 
Brendan Kenny, Assistant Chief Executive 
Eileen Gleeson, Director DRHE 
Mary Flynn, Deputy Director DRHE 
Dymphna Farrell, Senior Executive Officer 
Patrick Teehan, Administrative Officer 
Bernie O'Donoghue Hynes, Head of Research 
Holly Morrin, Research Officer 
 
Apologies 
Cllr. Daithi  Doolan 
Cllr. Janice Boylan 
Cllr. Alison Gilliland 
Aideen Hayden - Threshold 
Francis Doherty - PMcVT 
 
 


